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Education and Training 

 Board Certified in Gastroenterology 

 Fellow of the American College of Physicians 

 Fellow of the American Society for Gastrointestinal Endoscopy 

 Fellow of the American College of  Gastroenterology 

 Medical Degree, State University of New York at Buffalo, Buffalo, NY 

 

As a board-certified gastroenterologist, Dr. Clifford Carrol sees patients for diagnostic testing 

and treatment of the digestive system. He performs procedures including ERCP, colonoscopy, 

endoscopy, and gastrostomy at Wayne Memorial Hospital. Office visits and follow-up are 

conducted at the Wayne Memorial Physician Specialty Clinic located on the hospital’s fourth 

floor. 

 

Dr. Carrol joined Wayne Memorial’s Medical Staff in 2022 with nearly 30 years’ experience as 

a gastroenterologist, primarily in private practices, in Nevada and New York. He has also had 

several academic appointments, including clinical assistant professor at the University of Nevada 

School of Medicine and assistant professor at Touro University College of Osteopathic 

Medicine, also in Nevada. 


